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Were having a party 
our 1st Annual Jackass Kickin’ BBQ 

Cook-Off,  
on June 30th at the Sunnyside 

School, Kellogg. 
We are sanctioned with Pacific Northwest BBQ 

Association, and this year they will provide judges, handle 

prizes, and help organize the event with advertising and 

advice.  We want at least 15 to 19 participants in the cook-

off.  Chris Patterson, our advisor from Cd’A, has a number 

of BBQ friends (& competitors) who wish to come. 

I envision an event like the old fashioned county fair 

atmosphere with lots of things for kids and family to enjoy 

(without the livestock, produce, etc.).  We can have 

competitions such as cake walks, beanbag tossing, 

watermelon eating & seed spitting, karaoke, and . . . .   

Of course, this will entail help with organization and 

judges for the events. 

The Lake City Harmonizers will be there and we are 

encouraging other entertainers—bands, vocalists, soloists, 

actors with skits, etc., to come. 

Forrest Van Dorn has a flatbed trailer to use as a stage.  

If the weather is rainy, we can use the stage in the school 

gym.  Some activities will be set up in the gym, also. 

The BBQ contestants will be setting up early Friday 

morning to be ready for the judging on Saturday.  They say 

it will be okay to come by on Friday, but they should not 

be disturbed on Saturday until after the judging.  No food 

will be served until then.   

We will be serving a BBQ dinner with the meat cooked 

by the contestants for $10 including our usual salads & 

desserts & drink.  Advance tickets will be for sale at $9.  

For smaller appetites, we will have hot dogs & burgers 

available for $5.  The BBQ participants will bring their 

own meat for the contest and there will be separate tickets 

available to taste their entries.  Since they pay for the meat 

they bring, they will keep the tasting money to help defray 

their cost.  Those who do the tasting can vote in the 

“taster’s choice” contest. 

We are hoping a number of vendors will come and 

provide attractions, too. 

If this is successful, it will be an attractive tourist draw 

to the Valley & help with the economy as well as raise 

funds for the Silver Valley Fuller Center’s housing 

ministry.  As it is scheduled on the last Saturday of June, 

we hope many will stay to enjoy the other amenities here 

and attend the 4th of July celebrations, also. 

 

 

 

Our Logo, designed by Natalie Ellis, refers to Silver 
Valley’s folklore where silver was found in a rock 
kicked over by prospector Noah Kellogg’s jackass. 

**** 

BUT, we need help from Churches, organizations, 

businesses, and individuals.  We will need food & servers; 

volunteers to help with children activities, entertainment, 

set up, clean up, solicitors for prizes; sponsors to offset our 

costs for the $5000 prizes; and ideas. 

We do have a small cadre of organizers.  Call Judy at 

682-3240 to see where you can help. 

 

Joe said to go ahead 

with Ride the Wall, family 

bike event, on June 21. 

Registration form on 

page 3. 
 

 

At the ReUse Store.  We need folks to: 

help clean and display the donations, 

wait on customers, 

install fencing, 

do maintenance on the building, 

glean (pick up) donations 

We are closed on Mondays as we have no volunteers then. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

“The hand of our God is upon all those for good who seek Him . . . .  Ezra 8:22 

http://www.svfch.org/


 
Seventeen interested volunteers came to our organizational meeting for our 1

st
 Annual Jackass Kickin’ BBQ Cook-Off.  

Pictured above are Ed Vang, Alice & Forest Van Dorn, Tom Sudul, Ina May Wegner, Mike Humphrey, Deb Mellon, Janice 

DeVoe, Kevin Hutchings, Chris Patterson, Adam Hutchings, and Greg Prado.  Greg is a friend of Chris & fellow BBQer who 

has also offered to advise.  Not shown are Kathy McPherson, Jacki Huber, Patrick Stribling, Marilyn White, and Judy Blalack. 

 

 
Chris Patterson from Cd’A brings his son Connor to help 

plan the parking for the BBQ in the Sunnyside & Middle 

School’s parking lot.  Kevin Hutchings is ready with a 

measuring wheel. 

 

 

 
Rick Wood helps Verne organize and move building 

materials and other items in the ReUse Store’s back lot so 

Verne could start installing a 6 foot privacy fence required 

by Smelterville City’s code. Photos by Judy 

 

Come help us make this a great celebration.  

Thrivent for Lutherans members are helping 

thereby making the Jackass Kickin’ BBQ 

Cook-Off eligible for matching funds. 

The Canyon Ladies Pinochle Club will be 

donating homemade desserts.  We will need lots 

more desserts, salads, etc. 

 

Event Sponsorships 

Platinum Level - $10,000 Sponsorship 

 Verbal acknowledgement and thank you at the Jackass 

Kickin’ BBQ Cook-Off 

 Receives sponsor booth for no vendor fee 

 Acknowledgement, logo and link on Jackass Kickin’ 

BBQ Cook-Off website 

 Contact information included in program materials 

 Announcement on Jackass Kickin’ BBQ Cook-Off 

advertisement material 

 Banner on entertainment stage or fence 

 Logo on T-shirts 

Gold Level - $5,000 Sponsorship 

 Verbal acknowledgement and thank you at the Jackass 

Kickin’ BBQ Cook-Off 

 Receives sponsor booth for no vendor fee 

 Acknowledgement, logo and link on Jackass Kickin’ 

BBQ Cook-Off website 

 Contact information included in program materials 

 Announcement on Jackass Kickin’ BBQ Cook-Off 

advertisement material 

 May choose area/item to sponsor 

Silver Level - $2,500 Sponsorship 

 Verbal acknowledgement and thank you at the Jackass 

Kickin’ BBQ Cook-Off 

 Receives sponsor booth for one-half vendor fee 

 Acknowledgement, logo and link on Jackass Kickin’ 

BBQ Cook-Off website 

 Contact information included in Jackass Kickin’ BBQ 

Cook-Off program materials 

Bronze Level - $ 1,500 Sponsorship 

 Verbal acknowledgement and thank you at the Jackass 

Kickin’ BBQ Cook-Off 

 Receives sponsor booth for one-half vendor fee 

 Acknowledgement, logo and link on Jackass Kickin’ 

BBQ Cook-Off webpage 

Crystal Level - $200 Sponsorship 

 Verbal acknowledgement and thank you at the Jackass 

Kickin’ BBQ Cook-Off 

 Acknowledgement, logo and link on Jackass Kickin’ 

BBQ Cook-Off website 

Registration sites:  Participants—www. PNWBA.com  
 and Vendors—www.svfch.org/bbq.htm 
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We thank these businesses for supporting our newsletter. 
 

 

 

 

   

 
An Anonymous  

Donor 
 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Thank You, April Donors 
Your gifts are as welcome as the 

flowers in spring. 
Anonymous, Ron & Ladonna Boothe, 

Marie Carver, Margaret & Ron Eggart, 

Barb Elfsten, Tom & Connie Fudge, 

Paul Geisler, Marquita McIntire, Vern Hanson, Inland NW 

Combined Federal Campaign, Jill Jackson, Jacques & 

Janice Lemieux, R'Gean Lillibridge, Daniel McGee, 

Patricia Minar, Sharon & Gerard Parrat, Herbert & June 

Quade, Tana & Raymond Rainio, Haley Gosline, Jim & 

Norma Seaton, Gary Stanley, Marilyn White, Lois White, 

Mary Woolum, Necia Wright, Don Dineen, Jennifer 

Chaffin, Janet & Marvin Lake, Rick Shaffer, Osburn 

VFW, Mark & Mary Bren, Sam Card, Taylor Made 

Construction, Sid & Brenda Armstrong, Crystal 

Hollenbeck, Little Miners Daycare, Napo & Nova 

Jemmings, Arliss & Suzy Blalack, Ron & Vickie Stoner, 

Mr. & Mrs. Vern Clary, Helen & Carl Blalack, Bob Sepa, 

Ace Hardware, John & Teresa Baillie, Rick & Shannon 

Wood, Rick & Sandie Nearing, Mary Lawrence Estate, 

Don & Judy Ashcraft, James Calkins, Hecla Limited – 

Lucky Friday Unit. 

 

We are honored to receive these memorials. 
 

From Sue & Abe Abel 
In Memory of Joanne Radford 

of Alex Fletcher 
and of Betty Johnson 

 
From Verne & Judy Blalack 
In Memory of John Lightner 

and of Todd Michael Sverdsten  
 

From Evelyn Wirta 
In Memory of Elizabeth McReynolds 

 

 

Greater Blessings Donations 
Verne & Judy Blalack, Josephine Davis 

 

Our wishes for a speedy recovery go to Ruth Larson, Bob 

Larson our Construction Supervisor’s wife, who broke her 

leg a second time. 

Coming Events 
May 8—Committee and Board Meetings, 6:30 PM, Mt. 

View Congregational Church, Kellogg 

June 21—Ride the Wall, family bike event, Enaville 

Resort, Kingston 
June 30—1

st
 Annual Jackass Kickin’ BBQ Cook-Off, 

Sunnyside School, Kellogg 

 

 
Stan Radford, Rick Wood and Verne Blalack load an 

organ given by Bev Leightner for sale at the ReUse Store.  

It was her husband, John’s, wish to donate it when he died 

recently. Photo by Judy 

 
 

Our thanks go to 

the Little Miners 

Daycare for their 

donation of many 

items for the tot 

aged kids. 

 
We also have a 

good selection of 

yard tools: shovels, 

picks, hoes, & 

rakes. 

 
Come in.  You’ll be 

amazed at the 

variety of    

Photo by Kevin                                                             merchandise.  

Here's Help for SVFCH . . . 

 I’d like to join the “300 Club” and pledge at least $10 per month for one year.  Please note 300 on your check. 

 Here is my pledge for $ __________ per month for one year. 

 Here is my gift of $ __________. 

 I have a house and/or land to donate. 

 I can make a no-interest loan for $ __________.  Please call about working out the details. 

 I can provide construction materials either discounted or at no cost. 

 I would like to help with construction and/or committee work.  Please call me to help or send a volunteer form. 

Name _______________________________________________ Phone ____________________ 

Address _______________________________________________________________________ 

City __________________________________ State ____________ Zip ____________________ 

Please return to Silver Valley Fuller Center for Housing, Inc.P.O. Box 338, Smelterville, ID 83868786-6013 

 

  I do not wish to be on your mailing list. 

  I do not wish a receipt or thank-you. 

 



 
Verne starts nailing the cedar boards to the fence in back 

of the ReUse Store.  He herded “Old Blue” carefully with 

2400 lb of lumber on it.  We need volunteers to help with 

projects like this outside as well as help in the store. 

 

 

 

 
Chris Patterson, BBQ contestant & advisor, visits with 

Alice & Forest Van Dorn at our organizational meeting.  

Also pictured are Marilyn White & Kathy McPherson. 

 

Now is the time to advertise by ordering your logo 

for the Ride the Wall shirts that Gordon Turner is 

designing.  The logos help pay for our costs for the shirts.  

Call Judy at 682-3240. 

 

 
Jacki Huber, Mike Humphrey, and Janice DeVoe tend our 

booth at EXPO. Photos by Judy 

 

 

 

 

 

Wish List 
 

Homeowner applicants—call 
Marilyn White at 753-4131 or 

download the application and guidelines at 
www.svfch.  Ask Marilyn about help filling 

out the application. 

Volunteers to work at the ReUse Store 
especially Monday, Wednesdays, Fridays, 
and Saturdays, even half days will help- 

call 786-6013 

Participants for “Ride the Wall” 
registration attached 

Sponsors for our  
Jackass Kickin’ BBQ Cook-Off on June 30th .  

See page 2 for sponsor levels. 

 

The printing of this 

newsletter is courtesy of 

ABC Business Equipment  

1-208-786-1041 

and 

Supporters Like You 

http://www.svfch/

